
Reduced  funding  for  Nevada
Homeland Security division
By Sean Whaley, Nevada News Bureau

CARSON CITY — Nevada’s Homeland Security Commission this week
adopted  a  drastically  reduced  plan  to  continue  the  fight
against  potential  terrorist  attacks,  leaving  six  ongoing
programs without funding because of declining federal support.

Led by Commission Chairman and Gov. Brian Sandoval, the panel
of  law  enforcement  and  other  emergency  services  providers
unanimously adopted a plan that will see $4.3 million in total
federal funding this year, a 60 percent reduction in funding
from 2011 when Nevada received $10.8 million.

The commission approved funding for 10 projects and programs,
including its three threat analysis, or “fusion” centers, but
another 11 received no funding. Six of the 11 were to sustain
existing  programs,  from  the  Washoe  County  Silver  Shield
program to the Carson City Regional Citizen Corps. Silver
Shield  programs  are  those  designed  to  protect  critical
infrastructure, from water systems to government operations.

The  projects  receiving  funding  were  the  result  of  a
collaborative  effort  by  the  statewide  commission.

The federal funding comes via two programs: the Urban Area
Security Initiative and the State Homeland Security Program
through  the  U.S.  Department  of  Homeland  Security.  Federal
support for both programs was reduced significantly this year.
The UASI funding totaled $2.66 million, down from $5.7 million
last year, and the SHSP funding totaled $1.65 million, down
from $5.14 million in 2011.

Even so, Rick Martin, program manager for the state Division
of Emergency Management, said the funding priorities developed
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by commission members and support staff and funded today will
keep Nevada safe.


